

May 2, 2016

Township of North Stormont Via Email gmartinstephan@northstormont.ca

Attention: Ginette Martin-Stephan, Deputy Clerk

Dear Ms. Martin-Stephan:

Re: Request for Support with respect to Requesting the Ontario Energy Board Examine the Proposal for an Expansion of Natural Gas Services to Rural and Remote Communities in Ontario.

Further to your e-mail dated April 15, 2016, please be advised the Council of the Corporation of the Township of North Frontenac discussed your request for support and passed the following Resolution at their meeting April 29, 2016:

Moved by Councillor Martin, Seconded by Councillor Good #212-16
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receives for information the request for support from the Township of North Stormont requesting the Ontario Energy Board examine the proposal for an expansion of natural gas services to rural and remote communities in Ontario that currently do not have access to this service;

AND THAT Council endorses and supports the Township of North Stormont's request;

AND THAT a copy of this Resolution be forwarded to the Township of North Stormont, the Premier of Ontario; the Ontario Energy Board; the Minister of Economic Development, Employment and Infrastructure, the Minister of Energy, and the Minister of Agriculture and Rural Affairs, Scott Reid, MP and Randy Hillier, MPP. **Carried**

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Yours truly,

Tara Mieske

Clerk/Planning Manager

Tara Muslo

TM/bh

c.c Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario; Ontario Energy Board; Brad Duguid, Minister of Economic Development; Hon Bob Chiarelli, Minister of Energy; Jeff Leal, Minister of Agriculture and Rural Affairs, Scott Reid, MP; and Randy Hillier, MPP.